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BLIND NEW ZEALANDERS SOLUTE ACHIEVERS

Two blind New Zealanders have been awarded the Association of Blind Citizens of New Zealand’s most prestigious award, the Beamish Memorial medal, at this weekend’s annual conference in Auckland.

Clive Lansink joined the Association of Blind Citizens in 1978. In 1984, he helped to establish a service that recorded extracts from magazines onto tape for circulation to blind people. The service was so popular that it was eventually taken over by the Foundation for the Blind’s Talking Book Library.

Clive served as Association President from 1987 to 1991. He represented the interests of blind people during the design of NZ Standard 4121, which gained advances in the accessibility and consistency of the environment. He also represented the Association on the Foundation’s Board of Trustees from 1991 to 1995.

In his work for the Foundation for the Blind, where he worked from 1985 to 2001, Clive has been an information technology pioneer. He took the Foundation into the computer age, providing e-mail access to the organisation and many blind New Zealanders. He wrote many of the Foundation’s key systems, including the membership, library and accounting programmes. He also designed an interactive voice response system that gives blind New Zealanders access to a wealth of information using a touch tone telephone.

“Clive is an articulate, reasoned advocate, an exceptionally clear thinker, an achiever in his field, and a role model. He has given much to our community and I take great pleasure in presenting him with this award<” says Association of Blind Citizens President, Jonathan Mosen.

A Beamish memorial medal was also presented to John McDonald of Wanganui.

John became blind as a result of a car accident in 1964. Since then, he has contributed to the well-being of blind people in Wanganui, nationally and internationally in many ways. John joined the Wanganui Advisory Committee of the Royal New Zealand Foundation for the Blind soon after it was formed. He has arranged regional seminars which have brought advisory committee representatives from the region together to discuss common issues and concerns. He was the founding Chairman of the Wanganui Branch of the Disabled Persons Assembly. In this role, he established a Dial the News service that still operates from the Wanganui Public Library.

After attending conferences on low vision in Madrid and New York, he turned his boundless energy to having a low vision clinic established in Wanganui. His dream became a reality in August 2000.

John has encouraged branch development within the Association, and the John McDonald trophy is now awarded annually to encourage branch membership growth.

He has also served on the Board of the Foundation for the Blind, and as a Vice-President of the Association.

On the world front, John has represented New Zealand at the World Blind Union, and instigated an aid programme providing spectacles to Papua New Guinea. 

“John’s contribution to the blind of the world has been immense,” Jonathan Mosen said.

“I don’t know where he gets the energy from, but he has made a difference and we are delighted to celebrate his numerous achievements and honour his substantial contribution”.
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